
 

 

Dear Classmates, September 2022 
 

Our September newsletter (over 3 years running!): 
Jon Baron: 
Lest I be forever a lurker on this mailing list, here is my news.Judy (wife of 55 years) and I are 
trying hard to avoid COVID-19,especially "long covid", which makes living in center-city 
Philadelphia much duller than it was. 
However, our son David (Harvard 2002) finally got married (to Jing Liu) and they had a child 
Isaac, whose other grandparents are stuck in China. Isaac is now 2. He seems to understand 
Chinese (from Jing), but talks incessantly in almost-comprehensible English. They all live in 
Maryland, so we visit them every few weeks. I like being "grandpa". 
I am still working much harder than I would like, but next year should be better. The journal I 
have been editing and producing since 2006, Judgment and Decision Making, will be taken over 
by Cambridge University Press, so I will no longer do the production, which is time 
consuming (but sometimes fun), and I have two co-editors now. I am almost finished with the 
5th edition of my textbook, Thinking and Deciding, due at Cambridge University Press by the 
end of 2022. 
I still play classical guitar. I once planned to compose music (as I did in my teens and early 20s) 
when I retired, like Harriet Katz, but that is not happening, in part because I have been unable to 
fully retire from everything else. I did retire from teaching (at Penn) and 
getting paid in 2013.  

Jim Hurley: 
This spring I retired from regular faculty at Reformed Theological Seminary, where I have been 
Professor of Counseling for the last 37 years.  I continue as a professional counselor.  Phyllis 
and I continue to raise funds for scholarships for 16 Ugandan orphans.  We are looking forward 
to more time with children and grandchildren! 

Roger Howe: 
This is related to math education,which I suppose is a topic of little interest to nearly everyone in 
the class, but this summer, I was awarded the Dolciani Award for mathematics education by the 
Mathematical Association of America.This follows the publication (in 2021) of an article I wrote 
in the Princeton University Press series titled Best Mathematics Writing of (year X). One of the 
main points in that article was that Massachusetts does a better job at math education than any 
other state. Wilfried Schmid of the Harvard Math Deparment was involved is getting that started, 
although he has not been active in math ed for a number of years. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://1966.classes.harvard.edu/e.html?u=absolute_url_without_end_slash&t=4695-614469


T.D.Allman: 
Live and Reflect // Vivre et Réfléchir: 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
Best Chinese restaurant in dark glasses: 
 
 Charles Degelman: 
Harvard Square Editions <https://harvardsquareeditions.org/portfolio-items/rocked-in-time/> will 
launch Rocked in Time, Volume III of my Resistance Trilogy, on October 18. Available from all 
the usual suspects. 
Rocked in Time slips behind the scenes of a blasphemous theater company hell-bent on 
toppling America’s Vietnam-era establishment with punch lines, pratfalls, and comic rebellion.  
All three volumes of the Trilogy are set in the resistance movements of the 1960s and '70s. 
Each novel explores a different world of rebellion, and each novel celebrates those who choose 
to swim against the stream, then AND now. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Editors note: a direct Amazon link to Rocked in Time is in the Our Class > Classmate Books 
section of the class website:  
 
 

https://1966.classes.harvard.edu/e.html?u=https://harvardsquareeditions.org/portfolio-items/rocked-in-time/&t=51019-614469


Charles Jackson: 
Well, we have nothing 
interesting to report—our life is 
routine.  Below is a sunrise 
picture I took near our house 
last winter.  Cellphone 
cameras have become 
excellent cameras. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
William Neaves: 
Photographing wildlife at our 
mesa-top home in Northwest 
Texas continues to distract me 
from less pleasant matters.  
 Here’s a Roadrunner (Geoco 
ccyx californianus) on 
Septemberr 5, 2022. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In Memoriam: 
AB'65  Ms. C. Quentin Davis  8-09-22  Jamaica Plain, MA   
AB'65  Bernard J. O'Neil III     6-23-22   Brentwood, TN 
AB'65 Prof. Joel Selig            5-30-22 
AB'65 Francis Cheever           7-23-22   Bostoon, MA 
AB'66 David Watson              7-02-22   Georgetown, MA 

 

That's the news this month. 
Regards from: 
Tom Black 
co-class secretary 
 


